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Notice

There will be no June BBSA meeting.

Racing News

by Scott Almond
racing@broadbaysailing.org

BBSAʼs first CBYRA-sanctioned race of the year had a great turnout and the cooperation of Mother Nature. Big 
thanks to John McCarthy for the use of Salty Dog as the Cape Henry Cup race committee boat!  Forty-four boats, 
including 24 BBSA members, competed in the May 16th event.

The top BBSA finishers were:
PHRF A (7 boats)  

3rd Place - MIRAGE - Christian Schaumloffel
PHRF B (12 boats)

2nd Place – TURBO'S TUB - M.D. Riley
4th Place – INDEPENDENCE - Graham Field

PHRF C (4 boats)
3rd Place – LONA B - Carey Hardesty

PHRF N (12 boats)
2nd Place – BLACK WIDOW - Leo Wardrup
3rd Place - BOBINSKI - Bob Hausmann
4th Place - SEA DAWG - Scott Wolff

Cruising (9 boats)
2nd Place – MOONWIND - Mark Merrick
4th Place – CYMRU - Bob Howell

The full results are posted on our website:
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/downloads/files/results/2009chcresults.pdf
.

Fourteen BBSA members (Butch Patterson, Eric Schwab, Graham Field, Don DeLoatch, Mike Veraldi, Martin 
Casey, Leo Wardrup, Walter Boatwright, Christian Schaumloffel, Rick Carroll, Bob Howell, Tony Thornton, Tim Dull, 
and Robert Hausmann) entered their boats in the very competitive Southern Bay Race Week held during the last 
weekend in May.  Congratulations go out to Walter Boatwright - PUFF CARD for finishing 1st Overall in the PHRF 
N (1HS) Fleet. Also deserving recognition are Mike Veraldi - QUICKY  for 2nd Place in the J/24 fleet, Leo Wardrup - 
BLACK WIDOW for 2nd Place in the PHRF N (2HS) Fleet, and Rick Carroll - SUR LE VENT for 2nd Place in the 
Cruising Fleet. Good to see an increase in participation from BBSA members in this event.  Nice job, guys!  Full 
results are posted at www.blacksealcup.com .



Little Creek Sailing Association              
John Bergman

LCSA has finally gotten past the bad weather and has successfully conducted races off of Oceanview the past 
four weeks. There are many returnees and quite a few new boats out there this season.

The Cape Charles Cup Report

Another hit for the Cape Charles Cup!!!  The full-page advertisement on page 88 in this month's Spinsheet 
magazine really captures the flavor of our event.  If you are excited about seeing our great race prominently 
displayed in the magazine, please thank them for their tremendous support the next time you pass by their booth 
at a boat show or similar event.  

We have instituted a new level of sponsorship this year.  For only $50 you can become an Ensign-level sponsor, 
get listed in the yearbook, and more importantly help support this wonderful event in a year when sponsorship 
money is most difficult to obtain.  If you or someone you know is willing to help us, drop me a line and I'll send you a 
sponsorship form.

Could you be persuaded to become the chair of this fine event?  As much as Barbara and I have enjoyed it, other 
time requirements demand that we pass the torch for the 2010 edition.  We have a great cadre of volunteer 
committee members who make this a very satisfying, if demanding, opportunity.  Send me an email if you are 
interested.

Jim Williams
CCCup@cox.net

Commodoreʼs Comments

It's been a month and it's all ready June (I've been commodore for 6 months)!  Seems like last week that we where 
at the norfolk yacht and country club having our change of commands, and what a wonderful place it is to have that 
at.
Our last meeting was great over at O.D.U. sailing center, which was also the awards for the cape henry cup.  Pot 
luck style supper and awards for those members who could not attend.  Congradulations to all that placed.
With sailing season in full swing, B.B.S.A. members have been counting up the miles, include cruise week, 
thursday night racing, and down the bay race.  Other events to look foward to are screwpile race week,  cock 
island, and cape charles cup (which is going to be better than ever, I promise). 
 
With the weather being soo nice to be out sailing,  It's almost too nice to spend time on the computer!
I hope to see everybody out sailing, or at a racing function. Don't forget to say hi to your commodore.
sunblock, sunglasses, and broad reaches, may you ..........

your commodore,
brendan drinkwater

Cruising News 

One week June cruise:

Sat 6/13 Jackson Creek (anchor, cook out)
Sun 6/14 Corrotoman River (anchor, cook out)
Mon 6/15 Carter Creek - TIDES Inn (marina, dinner) or anchor
Tue 6/16 Antipoison Creek (anchor, cook out)
Wed 6/17  Indian Creek Yacht & Country Club - (marina, dinner) (or anchor)
Thu 6/18 Dozier's Regatta Point, Deltaville (marina, dinner)
Fri 6/19 Mobjack Bay - TBD River (anchor, cook out)
Sat 6/20 York River Yacht Haven (marina, dinner)
Sun 6/21  Home



Contact following for further info:

John Bergman - 362-3775 j.bergman@cox.net
Phil Harrison - 460-5075
Don Snyder - 464-9330

BBSA Summer Two-Week Cruise

It is almost time once again for our clubʼs two-week summer cruise.  We will soon be getting underway and heading 
up the Bay, visiting a variety of Gunkholes and Marinas, lots of time to relax and enjoy all the beauty that the Bay 
has to offer and of course sun downers every night.  Below is our planned itinerary, starting in Jackson Creek and 
going as far North as Rock Hall.  We look forward to all of you joining in on the whole cruise, or even for just a part.  If 
you are interested, please call Sergio Diehl at 635-1846, or e-mail at Sergio.diehl@cox.net, and do not forget to 
make your reservations at the applicable marinas.  I have already pre-booked a number of berths in BBSA's name 
that need to be confirmed by each individual Captain.

Date N M Where Marina/Anchor Telephone#

 July 03, 2009 41 Jackson Creek Anchor Vicinity of Fishing Bay YC
 July 04, 2009 40 Coan River Anchor
 July 05, 2009 32 Solomons Zahniser's (410) 326-2166
July 06, 2009 32 Oxford Mears Yacht Haven (410) 226-5450
July 07, 2009 11 Cambridge Chesapeake Yacht Club
July 08, 2009 39 St. Michaels St. Michaels (800) 678-8980
July 09, 2009 0 St. Michaels St. Michaels (800) 678-8980
July 10, 2009 24 Spa Creek, Annapolis Mooring Ball (Available on a (410) 263-7973
July 11, 2009 0 Spa Creek, Annapolis Mooring Ball (first come basis) (410) 263-7973
July 12, 2009 16 Rock Hall Rock hall Landing (410) 639-2224
July 13, 2009 40 Harris Creek/Dun Cove Anchor
July 14, 2009 30 Solomons Spring Cove Marina (410) 326-2161
July 15, 2009 0 Solomons Spring Cove Marina (410) 326-2161
July 16, 2009 41 Reedville Reedville Marina (804) 453-6789
July 17, 2009 13 Indian Creek Indian Creek Yacht & CC
July 18, 2009 10 Broad Creek Doziers Regatta Point (804) 776-6711
July 19, 2009 43 Home

Approximate Total 412

One Design News

June is here and One Design sailing is in full swing. Last month Portsmouth Boat Club ran their Merrimac Regatta. 
The Norfolk Naval Sailing Association Wednesday night series has started.

The 48th annual Broad Bay Regatta will be held on the 27th of June. We will welcome all one design 
monohulls and will have a Portsmouth handicap rating for any  boats that do not have enough to assemble a class. 
The Hampton Yacht Club annual regatta  will be held on July 4th and 5th.

So If you havenʼt been out mixing it up one design or dingy style get out there donʼt waste your summer thinking 
about it.

I would like to congratulate BBSA member Martin Casey and the crew of Bow Movement on there respectful 
second place podium finish at the 2009 NOOD Annapolis Regatta. Job Well Done. 

Jimmy Hardesty

One Design/Dingy Fleet Captain



Membership News

Burgees
   
I will have BBSA burgees for member's boats available at all meetings.  The cost is $18, and $19 if I mail one to 
you.  Let's try and have a large percent of our boats flying our Burgees at BBSA functions.

Bev Borberg, 757 460 1051  bevborberg@yahoo.com 


